
Eureka Township 
Special Meeting 
Board Meeting 

April 13, 1981 
 
A special meeting preceded the regular meeting for a discussion of the changes in the 
comprehensive plan.  Much concern was shown about the sites chosen for disposable 

wastes.  Zweber made a motion seconded by Sauber to adjourn the special meeting at 
7:40.  All approved. 
 
Regular Meeting followed.   

 
All present.  
 
Called to order by Smith at 7:40. 

 
Minutes of the last meeting and treasurer’s report accepted as read.  
 
Bills were presented.  Johnson made a motion to pay 1980 Lakeville Fire bill balance and 

Rother Construction by warrant and other bills by regular account. Zweber seconded, all 
approved. 
 
Roxanne Klecher asked for a public hearing to establish a beauty shop at her residence at 

her home.  Hearing was to precede regular meeting at 7:00 May 11. 
 
Wayne Doyle asked for a permit to add a family room to his house. Johnson’s motion 
seconded by Zweber, carried. 

 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Ebeling appeared to inquire about a permit to basement permits for their 
house.  No permit required. 
 

Rodney Schmidt requested a refund for his building permit fee as he could not get 
financing for his plan.  Johnson made a motion to return $207.00 to Schmidt, seconded 
by Sauber, approved. 
 

Roger Wood from Lundin Construction came to make a request for renewal of gravel pit 
permit.  He was asked to make a better gate and fence to their entrance and to appear at 
the May Meeting.   
 

Mr. Zweber said he had taken three blackboards from the Castle Rock School and he had 
bought locks and keys for the school, so he thought the bill was cancelled. 
 
Zweber made a motion to accept the comprehensive plan with revisions, seconded by 

Johnson.  All approved. 
 



Kadlec read an ordinance No. 22 regulating the right to farm.  Zweber made a motion 
read the ordinance at the May meeting and have it published in the Dakota County 
Tribune. Carried. 

 
Sauber made a motion to send a letter to the county board and the MET Council to advice 
them that the board is in favor of recycling wastes rather than dump sites, seconded by 
Johnson, carried. 

 
Dust control was laid over till May. 
 
Zweber made a motion to have any township business to be conducted, to inform the 

chairman of same before taking action.  In event the chairman is absent Zweber is vice 
chairman.  Seconded by Johnson.  All approved. 
 
Jerry Rother was present and told of road conditions and a date for inspection was set.  

 
The clerk was told to give the check book to the treasurer. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:00 PM. 


